SPA BRANCH 198 APS CHAPTER 699 CENTRAL FLORIDA STAMP CLUB, INC c/o John Young Science Center 810 East Rollins Street Orlando, Florida 32803

Member, Florida Federation of Stamp Clubs, Inc

May 26, 1982

Dear Members:

Greetings to all in this second edition of the 1982 Newsletter.

It is with sadness that I announce that Robert Baker died on April 21st. Bob was a very active and hard-working member of the Club for the past several years. Many of the members had come to know Bob as a good friend. We have lost a loyal member who will be missed by everyone.

AUCTION: The first meeting in June(Jun 3) will be the second of the four regularly scheduled auctions during the year. As I've mentioned in past letters this is one of the most popular and well-attended meetings and it is hoped we will have a good turnout. Plan on coming whether you have items to sell, or you wish to buy, or just watch and have a good time. Auction lot forms, for those who haven't picked some up, will be available at the secretary's table. If you place lots in auction it is suggested that you come to the meeting a little earlier than usual in order to fill out the forms and have your lots checked in so we can commence the auction shortly after 8:00 p.m.

This is a regular Club Auction, but if anyone wishes, Club donation lots will be accepted.

As a reminder to older Club members and also for the benefit of our many new members, a copy of the auction lot form and some explanatory remarks are at the last page of this letter.

Note: There is a limit of 5 lots per member, not to exceed 60 lots for the auction.

STAMP FESTIVAL '82: On Saturday and Sunday, June 5th and 6th, STAMP FESTIVAL '82 will be held at the Winter Park Mall. This is an annual event and will be a Bourse of some 20 to 24 dealers. Hours of the Show are Saturday, June 5, 10:00 A.M. to 9:00 P.M. and Sunday, June 6, 12:30 P.M. to 5:30 P.M. So, mark your calendar and plan to come and shop.

SUNPEX '82: While on the subject of shows, I would like to mention at this time that the annual Club-sponsored Stamp Exhibition and Bourse, SUNPEX '82, is planned for December 4 and 5, 1982, at the Howard Johnson Convention Center, I-4 and Lee Road. It is basically planned to be conducted much the same as last year's highly successful SUNPEX '81. We can expect about 20 dealers and 32 exhibit frames. Although December is still several months off, now is the time to start some early planning for the exhibit portion of the Show. All exhibits are by members of the Club. If you are planning to exhibit, now is the time to start thinking of your subject and probable number of frames (1 frame holds 9 exhibit pages). Many of our new members of the past year or two I am sure have some very interesting material. Give it some thought now. More specific details about the Show and forms for exhibit reservations and volunteer workers will be in the next newsletter in the early fall.

CLUB ROSTERS & PROGRAMS: The 1982 Central Florida Stamp Club Roster of Members is still available to any active member from the secretary at the Meeting. Also, if you need a copy or replacement copy of the 1982 Club Program, this is also available.

MEMBERSHIP: The Central Florida Stamp Club continues to gain many new members. Since March 12, 1982, 7 new members have joined the Club and 2 former members have renewed their active membership. It is a pleasure to welcome or to welcome back:

Mr. Joseph Satten

Mr. Heinz Potschka

Mrs. Celia Marchant

Mr. Jeffrey Spaay

Dr. Charles Price

Mrs. Joleen Small

Mr. Anthony Babiak

Mr. Herman Cohen

Mr. Manuel Delgado

The Club's active membership now totals 103 members.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: This letter will have to serve as a final reminder for those members who have not renewed their 1982 membership to date. Current dues are still \$8.00 for Regular members and \$4.00 for Junior members. Dues can be paid directly to the treasurer at one of the next few meetings, or if it is more convenient to send in a check, you will find enclosed a pre-addressed envelope. Only those members whose dues are in arrears will find a separate Memo and envelope. As a reminder, the Club By-Laws require annual dues to be paid not later than April 1st of the year for a member to continue as an active member.

This should bring everyone up to date on current Club activities. Next newsletter is planned for early fall.

Sincerely,
Howard F. Leavis

Howard F. Leavitt

Assistant Secretary